

18-022

Matthew Horowitz, MD GI Partners of Illinois, LLC 17901 Governors Highway Suite 106 Homewood, IL 60430

August 7, 2018

Courtney R. Avery
Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor
Springfield, Illinois 62761

## Dear Ms. Avery:

As a board certified gastroenterologist, I work closely with the endoscopy department at Advocate South Suburban Hospital in Hazel Crest, IL. The current department is 45 years old, and is now outmoded for the advanced endoscopy and surgical procedures being performed at the hospital and are being designed to meet current industry standards.

Upgrading the endoscopy suite while providing renovated pre and post-recovery space for the patients will enhance the quality of care and patient satisfaction.

I kindly urge the members of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board to approve the Certificate of Need request for modernization of the existing endoscopy procedural department at Advocate South Suburban Hospital.

Sincerely,

Matthew Horowitz, MD

RECEIVED

AUG 30 2018

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD



18-022

Let's walk this journey together.

President

Jim Kvedaras

Vice President

Bob DeChene

Secretary

Marilyn Kent Tapajna

Treasurer

Patricia A. Martin, D.N.P., M.S.N., R.N.

Immediate Past President

Joseph Kuchta

**Board Members** 

Micheal Alberico

Janet Bolton

John Brooks, M.D. Karen Gordon, PharmD

Bobbi Kamradt

C. 1 T. T. II

Stephen J. Kelley

Jim Mommsen

John Olivieri

Russ Prekwas

Leslie Susralski

Daria Terrell, M.D.

Honorary Board Members

Dee Adam

Julie Curran Joan Dobrez

Joan Doblez

Jennifer Fallick, Founder

Carlton & Linda Fisk

Judith Hanzelin, R.N., Founder Joan Hopkins, Founder

Patricia McDonald, Founder

Judy Svancarek-Williams, Founder

Carol VanTuyle, Founder

August 7, 2018

Courtney R. Avery, Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board

525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor

Springfield, Illinois 62761

Dear Ms. Avery:

This letter is coming to convey my strong support of Advocate South Suburban's modernization of its surgical, cardiovascular and endoscopy areas. I therefore support and endorse their Certificate of Need application.

South Suburban Hospital provides crucial cancer care services in the southland area and has been a tremendous resource to our participants for numerous years.

This project addresses a critical need for patients in Hazel Crest and South Chicagoland. South Suburban Hospital must be able to provide new technology to continue to address the needs of a growing regional population. The residents and businesses in this region rely on South Suburban as their community hospital.

Again, I fully support Advocate's ongoing efforts to meet the health care needs of the Southland. For this reason, I urge the members of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board to approve the Certificate of Need application.

Sincerely,

Sue Armato

**Executive Director** 

RECEIVED

AUG 30 2018

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

The Cancer Support Center is here to give strength, guidance and support to anyone living with a cancer diagnosis, as well as to their loved ones, offered at no charge.

Homewood Location
2028 Elm Road, Homewood, Illinois 60430
Phone: (708) 798-9171 Fax: (708) 798-0052

Mokena Location
(19645-S), LaGrange Road, Mokena, Illinois 60443
Phones (608) 478-3529 Fax: 6708) 478-4066

www.cancersupportcenter.org